
PASTORAL RELATIONS COMMISSION: PART-TIME MINISTRY POLICY 

 

Whereas denominations/ Communities of Faith may prefer to have services every Sunday 

 And 

Whereas Communities of Faith may not have the financial viability for full time ministry 

 And 

Whereas the Pastoral Relations Commission needs to take into account the circumstances of part-time 

ministry personnel to expand their employment opportunities 

 And 

Whereas there may be Pastoral Charges that agree to work together to  create a full time position for an 

individual 

 And  

Whereas the Pastoral Relations Commission wishes to encourage a full range of ministry for its 

personnel 

Be it resolved that the Pastoral Relations Commission of Prairie to Pine Regional Council adopt a policy 

consistent with the above principles, effective July 1, 2019, all Communities of Faith with profiles in 

process will be informed of the part time ministry policy and that the Pastoral Relations Commission will 

return to Community of Faith profile documents proposing full time Sunday ministry for a part-time 

ministry for appropriate revisions. Any Communities of Faith with part time positions currently posted 

will be encouraged to make appropriate revisions to their positions descriptions before any Call or 

Appointment or renewal of appointment in 2020. 


